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Term 6 Week 5 

Friday 5th July 2024 

If you need the newsletter, or any other school letter, to be in a different format, please speak with   
Mrs Funnell in the school office.  

If you need help or support with access to any information, please also contact Mrs Funnell.  

Headlines from our Head of School  

Focus on ‘International Links’ 
  

We are aiming for our children to not only think beyond themselves and their immediate lived experience, but 
as part of their courageous advocacy to head out into the world as people motivated to make positive change.  

To support this: 
 

The children were excited to learn last week that we have been 
gifted the sponsorship of an adopted elephant named ‘Toto’. 

In assembly, Mrs Perry and the pupil governors talked to the 
school about one of our parents and governors, John Black, 
sponsoring Toto for us as a school in order to support The 
Sheldrick Wildlife Trust. The children learned about conservation 
organisation, dedicated to the protection of wildlife and the 
preservation of habitats in East Africa. 

 

https://www.sheldrickwildlifetrust.org/about 
 

The adoption will provide the opportunity for our children to learn more about conservation and explore a wide 
range of important issues. These include endangered habitats, threats to biodiversity, and the delicate balances 
in ecosystems as well as reflect on how people can support endeavours to fight for these causes and develop 
safe havens for wildlife.  
 

With the aim for all our children to develop into 
global citizens with a personal commitment to 
social justice, next year will see the return of our 
school link with a school in Malawi.  

Discussions are already underway, assemblies and 
workshops are planned for early September when 
the children will be re-introduced to Chris Knott and 
his work with the Starfish Malawi organisation. We 
are planning for the children to make meaningful 
links with school children in Malawi through regular 
FaceTime opportunities ,to challenge stereotypes, 
broaden their experience of the world and consider 
their place through shared projects. Our first will 
focus on sharing stories that are important to us and hearing stories from the children in Malawi that matter to 
them.   

https://starfishmalawi.com/      
 

Next year each class will also be taking on a ‘social justice cause’ locally so watch this space! 

Jane Robinson 

Head of School 

https://www.sheldrickwildlifetrust.org/about
https://starfishmalawi.com/


Dates for your Diary 

Please check the dates as 

a couple have changed. 

Thank you 

 

 July 

  9th: Non- Uniform Day - Tombola Bottles 

  9th: Lilac Class Production - 1:30pm and   

                                                                  5:30pm 

  9th: FGB Meeting 

10th: Collective Worship - church 9:30am 

11th: Forest School - Lilac Class 

12th: Celebration Assembly - 9:15am 

12th: Sports Day - the Croft 12noon 

12th: PTFA Summer Social - the Croft 

12th: Reports Out 

17th: Collective Worship - church 9:30am 

17th: Report Queries 

18th: Community Café - 2pm - 4pm in church 

18th: PTFA Disco 

19th: Back up Sports’ Day  

19th: Leavers’ Service  

                     9:15am in church 

22nd: Last Day Term 6 
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Attendance 

The Pioneer Federation goal is an average attendance 

rate of 97%, recognizing that each school day provides 

opportunities for learning, as well as social and 

emotional development.  

It is noticeable when students miss school as it impacts 

on their progress, so we ask that you please support us 

and your child by ensuring their attendance is a 

priority.  

Attendance this year: 

96.5 to 99.9% - Green            

 Less than 94.9% - Red  

95 to 96.4% - Amber 

Whole school:  94.7%      
 

Maple:   93.6%     Willow:  94.6%   

Cherry:  94.7%   Lilac:      95.4%  
 

Missing out on lessons leaves children vulnerable to 

falling behind, both academically and socially which 

impacts on their emotional wellbeing and creates 

further barriers to learning. Please bear this in mind 

when deciding whether to keep your child from 

school. 

Top Tips 

Letters, emails, WhatsApp: 

All 

 Summer Reading Challenge 

Lilac Class 

 DT Materials 

 ‘Wings’ request 

 Trip to The Briars 

Year 6 

 Healthy Schools Survey 

 Stepping Up and Moving On 

Year 5 

 Year 6 Buddies 

Cherry Class 

 Transition Booklets 

ParentPay 

Please pop onto to ParentPay and check outstanding 
payments. Thank you. 

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk
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School Uniform 

Teachers have been noticing an increase in uniform ‘variations’ and we would request increased consideration 
of our school uniform policy. 

Our policy is based on the belief that a school uniform:  

• promotes a sense of pride in the school  

• engenders a feeling of belonging • is practical and distinctive  

• identifies the children with the school  

• makes children feel equal to one another in terms of appearance  

• reflects the sense of community that the school takes pride in.  

Expectation 

There is a formal school uniform to which children are expected to adhere, and the co-operation of parents in 
maintaining the standard of dress is expected  

 Only wristwatches and stud earrings are permitted and hair longer than shoulder length 
must be tied back. 

 Earrings are required to be covered or removed for P.E. sessions.  

 On health and safety grounds, no jewellery is to be worn at school.  

 All sweatshirts or cardigans must have the school logo on them  

 Shoes should be black 

 Socks and tights should be plain grey, black or white. 
 

If you have any queries about our uniform please visit our website. 

School Value and Weekly Reflection 

Each term, we focus on a Christian Value with weekly reflection in assembly and in class. 

We like to develop this further by asking you, where possible, to discuss the reflection of the week with your 

child(ren) at home. 

This term we are looking at: 

 

This week, the children have continued to look at the story of Jonah and the fact that he had to admit his 

mistake to God and others and how he needed to listen to God for help and support. 

In classes they then wrote a prayer in which they were encouraged to be honest with God about a mistake they 

had made, looking at how they could say sorry and make it right. 

Maybe spend time as a family looking at how you help each other share mistakes and put things right. 

Truthfulness 

The ‘School Gate’ 

Thank you for working with us on changing the way the children come into school; 

coming straight into classrooms has had a positive impact to the start of the school day 

and their readiness to learn. 

At the end of the day, it is great to have time for parents to have ‘spot chats’ with 

teachers, and we know that friends catch up with each at the ‘school gate’. 

Please remember that as soon as your child has been ‘handed over’ by the teacher, you are responsible for their 

safety and being aware of their ‘whereabouts’ and that for issues of safeguarding we request that your mobile 

phones are not in use or taking photos. 

If you have any queries, please speak wit hour Head of School, Mrs Robinson. 

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk
https://pioneerfederation.co.uk/stmarys/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/School-Uniform-Policy-SMV.pdf
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Celebrations 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our Year 3/4 football 

team who placed 3rd at an interschool 

football tournament this week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Joshua  who recently took his karate and went up 
to a blue belt. 

Joshua has worked so hard for a year to achieve this as it’s quite a 
tough belt to get! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations also to Skye who 
entered a gymnastic competition at 

the weekend and was placed 3rd. 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to all of our children who work so hard both in and out of school to achieve the 
very best they can. 

 

Keep sending your celebrations from home so we can celebrate with you. 

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk
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The Briars 

On 25th June 2024, Maple Class had a wonderful time at the Briars! They 
enjoyed pond dipping, walking to Pooh Bridge, looking for different 
plants, footprints and animals on route, and a walk through the 
woodland and the wildflower meadow. Mrs Rowberry began by 
explaining what sorts of animals, insects and pond creatures we were 
likely to see and the children were fascinated and excited to start.  

The pond dipping was incredible! The children had small nets to dip into 
the pond and they were encouraged to gently shake their nets to release 
anything that they had found. They saw some amazing things, using 
microscopes to help them spot small details. They found newts (both an 
adult and a baby), mayfly and midge larvae, water boatmen, pond skaters, 
blood-worms and dragon fly larvae.  The plants were also amazing with 
waterlilies  and pond weed, as well as a whole host of other plants 
supporting the pond life.   

On the walk to Pooh Bridge, the class 
spotted a wide array of plants and insects, 
as well as some gorgeous horses. The 
children worked hard to spot different 
footprints in the mud and created some of their own. Once there, they wrote 
some small notes for Pooh Bear and posted them 
in the box! 

After collecting some little sticks, they had a game 
of ‘Pooh Sticks’ throwing them over one side of the 

bridge to see which one travelled the most quickly to the other.   

It was then time for a special mini-beast peek 
turning over sections of big trees and discovering 
lots and lots of wonderful mini-beasts! Maple Class learned about how careful 
they needed to be with all of the creatures and plants around them and they 
watched as the creatures tried hard to keep out of the light.   

Setting off back through the woods, Mrs Rowberry had made some little traps 
to catch insects in and the children were able to see beetles and woodlice close 
up. In the meadow, they used nets to sweep along and see if they could find 

any creatures in the long grass.   

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After a lovely picnic lunch, the class headed back to 
school.  It was a long walk but they enjoyed listening out 

for the birds and spotting familiar things in the landscape.  

Happily, the children noticed the church spire from a long 
way away which helped them to find their way back to 
school! 

 

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk
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Diocese of Chichester Leavers’ Service 

On Thursday 27th June,  our Year 6 went to Crowborough for the Diocese of Chichester Leavers’ Service. 

Noah has kindly written up the event for our Newsletter: 

We left lovely Lilac and went in our Mum’s and Dad’s cars to be 

dropped at The Green, a field just outside the church with sparsely 

placed trees. We all met up together and had lunch. 

Twenty minutes later we went into the breath taking church. Once we 

were settled, the parade started with Noah holding the candle and 

Finlay and Jared holding the school banner. On making it to the front 

we were welcomed by the Bishop and placed the items to their 

designated places before sitting back down ready for the service 

to begin. 

Children from East Hoathly started us off with a prayer and a 

reading, following which we sang and had a very fun talk from the 

Bishop about peace. There were several songs and it was interesting that different 

schools knew different versions of the same ones! 

The service finished with a procession walking back through the church which included Noah, Finlay and Jared 

and on leaving the church Mrs Mandy gave us all bibles, took a picture and then we went home. 

 

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk
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St Mary ‘s PTFA 

Upcoming Events 

12th July:    Summer Social (back up 19th July) 

18th July:    End of school disco (more details to follow) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The PTFA at St Mary’s works throughout the year to raise money for all children within the school but they are 

having difficulties at the moment with volunteer help. 

Without joining the PTFA, you can still be a huge support when events are coming up, such as the preparations 

for the Summer Social. 

 

What is needed? 

Teddies 

 We need more teddies for the tombola. Please could these be left in the prayer hut, 

deadline Monday 8th July 

 

Bottles 

 Tuesday 9th July will be a non-school uniform day, please bring bottles  instead of cash 

donations for our bottle tombola.  

*    Cakes on Friday 12th July for our refreshment stall 

 

Volunteers 

 Friday 12th July, we need help to set up the stalls and gazebos. 

 Friday 12th July we need help to run the stalls - sweeties, 

tombola, games 

 

 

If you can help, please contact a member of the PTFA or the 

school office for further information. 

Thank you! 

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk
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Wellbeing 

Our wellbeing poster this week, recognises that while parenting is a privilege and a joy it also requires 
significant amounts of time, energy and emotional strength. 

The East Sussex Parenting Team work hard to offer support and have sent the following information regarding 
Free, up coming, online courses and webinars: 

For more opportunities visit: https://www.heathfieldcc.co.uk/wp/wp-content/uploads/2024/06/Parenting-
Guide-July-Sep-24.pdf 

 

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk
https://www.heathfieldcc.co.uk/wp/wp-content/uploads/2024/06/Parenting-Guide-July-Sep-24.pdf
https://www.heathfieldcc.co.uk/wp/wp-content/uploads/2024/06/Parenting-Guide-July-Sep-24.pdf
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Positivity Board  

This board enables all to write positive comments, or thoughts. From parents, carers, staff, and children to all 

school visitors, who would like to share with others something positive about the school, their classes, the 

children or events.  

Please contact us or come into school at any time to let us know something that you would like to add. In the 

newsletter every week, there will be a picture to share and celebrate the positivity within our school.  

 

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk
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Summer Social 
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Summer Reading Challenge 

The children had a visit from the Library Service today to learn about the Summer Reading Challenge which  
runs from Saturday 6th July to Saturday 7th September. To take part in the Challenge, children need to read 
six books of their choice that they borrow from the library or download from their e-book library over the 
summer holidays. They are given rewards for each book they read and a certificate and medal if they 
manage to complete the Challenge.  

 

For more information visit: https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/  

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
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Opportunity 

 
 

Head Coach GTC: Jon Prenelle               

07495 368571                                                                                                                 
kentandsussextennis@outlook.com        

 

Dear Parents/players 

 

We will be offering Summer Tennis Camps for the upcoming school holidays for students 4-18 years old. Days 
and times are below, numbers will be very limited so please book as soon as possible. Groups can be separated 

by age and ability. 

Morning Sessions are recommended for 4-10 years old 

Afternoon Sessions are recommended for 11-18 years old 

 

COURSE DATES & COST 

Camp 1  Monday 29th July - Wednesday 31st July 2024 

Camp 2 Monday 12thst August-Wednesday 14th August  

Camp 3  Monday 19th August-21st August 2024 

Morning Session 9.30am-12.30pm £90.00 

Afternoon Session 1.00pm-4.00pm £90.00 

 

Please remember to bring a  snack, a water bottle, sun cream and appropriate clothing.  

 

For more information  

Please email: kentandsussextennis@outlook.com  

 

To book: 

You will need to send  

 parent full name, mobile number, other contact numbers and email address 

 Child’s full name, date of birth, medical information and choice of camp 

 

Transfer information 

Account name: Jon Prenelle 

Account number: 12363067 

Sort code: 11-11-08 

Please use child name as reference 

 
Best wishes 
 

Jon Prenelle 

 

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk
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Summer Holiday Support 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What’s on offer 

Check our events list to find a Holiday Food and Fun club near you. 
 

Each club takes its own bookings.  

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk
https://eequ.org/escchaf
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Opportunity 
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Opportunity 
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Opportunity 
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Invitation from St Mary the Virgin Church 

Opportunity 

Music in Country Churches, a charity which promotes concerts of beautiful music in our splendid country 

churches, will bring the award-winning choir 

Tenebrae to Holy Trinity Church, Colemans Hatch on 

Saturday, 20th July.  

As part of the mission of MICC is education, in the 

afternoon between 2pm and 3pm they intend to 

provide an interactive workshop for children aged 

between 7 and 11 years. The children will need to be 

accompanied by their parents for the hour and should 

arrive at Holy Trinity Church at 1.50pm. Parking is 

available on the day in the field next to the church – 

mailto:office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk

